BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

In re:  Petition for approval of stipulation

regarding interconnection of distributed 


DOCKET NO. 060410-EI

resources to electric power system, by 


Filed:  December 7, 2006

Florida Power & Light Company, Gulf 

Power Company, Progress Energy Florida, 

and Tampa Electric Company
____________________________________/

GULF POWER COMPANY’S PETITION FOR APPROVAL

OF ITS AMENDED STANDARD INTERCONNECTION 
AGREEMENT FOR QUALIFYING FACILITIES 

Gulf Power Company (“Gulf Power,” “Gulf” or “the Company”), pursuant to Order No. PSC-06-0707-PAA-EI, the joint stipulation filed by Gulf Power, Tampa Electric Company, Florida Power and Light Company and Progress Energy Florida on May 22, 2006, and Rule 25-17.087, Florida Administrative Code, petitions the Florida Public Service Commission (“the Commission”) to approve certain amendments to Gulf Power’s existing Standard Interconnection Agreement for Qualifying Facilities (“Standard Interconnection Agreement”) which currently is embodied in revised tariff sheets 9.36-9.40.  


1.
The name, address, telephone number and facsimile number of the petitioner are: 






Gulf Power Company






500 Bayfront Parkway






One Energy Place 






Pensacola, FL 32520-0780






(850) 444-6231






(850) 444-6026 (fax)


2.
Gulf Power is a public utility subject to the jurisdiction of the Commission under Chapter 366, Florida Statutes. 


3.
All notices, pleadings and correspondence required to be served on the petitioner should be directed to: 


Jeffrey A. Stone



Susan D. Ritenour


Russell A. Badders



Secretary and Treasurer


Steven R. Griffin 



Gulf Power Company


Beggs & Lane




One Energy Place


P.O. Box 12950



Pensacola, FL 32520-0780


Pensacola, FL 32591



(850) 444-6231


(850) 432-2451



(850) 444-6026(fax)


(8500 469-3331 (fax)


4.
On May 22, 2006, Gulf Power, Tampa Electric Company, Florida Power and Light Company and Progress Energy Florida filed a joint stipulation with the Commission (the “Joint Stipulation”).  Through the Joint Stipulation, the IOUs agreed to amend their tariffs concerning interconnection agreements with Qualifying Facilities to provide for the applicability of such tariffs to distributed resources, as appropriate and to provide that interconnections with distributed resources that are Qualifying Facilities will be based on then-current IEEE Standard 1547.  On August 18, 2006, the Commission approved the Joint Stipulation in Order No. PSC-06-0707-PAA-EI.  


5.
Pursuant to the Joint Stipulation and Order No. PSC-06-0707-PAA-EI, Gulf hereby submits its Amended Standard Interconnection Agreement (consisting of revised tariff sheets 9.36-9.40) as Exhibit “A” hereto for Commission approval. 


6.
Gulf Power is not aware of any disputed issues of material fact relative to the subject matter of this petition. 


WHEREFORE, Gulf Power respectfully requests that the Commission grant this Petition for Approval of its Amended Standard Interconnection Agreement for Qualifying Facilities as reflected in the revised tariff sheets contained in Exhibit “A.”  


DATED this 7th day of December, 2006.  







____________________________








JEFFREY A. STONE







Florida Bar No. 325953







RUSSELL A. BADDERS







Florida Bar No. 007455







STEVEN R. GRIFFIN 







Florida Bar No. 0627569







Beggs & Lane







P.O. Box 12950







Pensacola, FL 32591







(850) 432-2451







Attorneys for Gulf Power Company 
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